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Previous studies on the utilization of Eco-design practices in Europe indicate that some large multinational and specific small companies have a clear commitment to a sustainable environmental product. These companies are supported by a group of experienced Eco-design staff, tools, manuals and procedures. However, the results represent only a small portion of the companies researched. In fact, it was observed that in most of them, particularly in SMEs, Eco-design strategies have not been considered as a core issue during the product development process. As a consequence, strategic goals regarding to environmental product policy are very rare. Based on this results, a MSc project has been carried out at Production Engineering Post-Graduate Program, Federal University of Rio Grande do Norte (PEP/UFRN), northeast of Brazil. The research aims to analyse the level of awareness and utilisation of Eco-design practices within SME companies as well as to understand how the product development process is carried within these companies. 

The research is based on the hypotheses that Eco-design practices have not been completed understood within SME companies in order to be incorporated into their product development process. Further hypotheses are that, at the moment, companies want only to comply with environmental legislation and have not considered “green” products as a business opportunity. This is because environmental issues have not been taken part of the entire companies business strategy.

In order to verify the established hypotheses and achieve the research aims, a research methodology approach was set. The initial stage of the research methodology was based upon an extensive literature survey. Based on the observations and conclusions from the literature review, a questionnaire was developed aiming to identify whether Brazilian SME companies are taking into account environmental aspects during their product development process. The questionnaire will be used to support a series of visits and interviews with designers, design managers and people responsible for the product design within these companies. The interviews are scheduled to begin in mid February and end by mid April. Although few conclusions can be drawn at the moment, it is expected that the research will bring new insights to the Brazilian SME companies concerning environmental aspects. It is also believed that environmental friendly products will dominate the consumer market in the near future and therefore, Brazilian companies should be aware of this new dimension.     

